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Volume 6, Issue 12 

 

Merry Christmas 

December 13, 2002 

We have 79 
paid  members  

for 2002 

EULESS CITIZENS 

POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI  

ASSOCIATION: 

 

President:   Leah Benoit 

(817) 283-6703 

Vice President:    

Chris Shanahan  

(817) 545-2817 (home) 

(817) 991-5412 (voice mail) 

2nd Vice President: 

Pat Hinde (817) 354-5809 

Secretary:   Susan Vest 

(817) 283-0486 

Treasurer:   Sara Munday 

(817) 283-2558 

Historian:    

 

Public Information Pro tem:   

Chris Shanahan  

Fund Raising Pro tem: 

Rose-Marie Stevens 

(817) 540-0127 

Membership : 

Chris Shanahan 

Hospitality: 

Sharon Finnegan 

(817) 283-8377 

Programs:   Pat Hinde 

Bereavement:  
Sharon  Finnegan 

Parliamentarian Pro tem: 

Al Simmenroth  

(817) 354-9606 

 

 

Coordinator EPD: 

Sgt.  Wayne Pavlik 

(817) 685-1563 

http://www.ecpaaa.org 

Congrats 
Class 16 

Congratulations to the students of Class 16 
on your graduation.  We look forward to 
getting to know you and working with you. 
 
Class 16 Graduates: 
 
Linda Jaramillo, Charisse Gagne, Kristi 
Thompson, Paula Juengerman, Barabara 
Girouard, Steve Lytell, Steve Ellis, Susan 
Ellis, Brad Baker, Jimmy Finley, Leah Ben-
nett, Richard Girouard, Lori Walker, Bran-
don Vigneron, and John Girouard. 

Partners on Patrol 

Christmas 
Wrapping Party 

At the December meeting we will be 
having a Christmas Wrapping Party.  
We will have pizza and subs.  Please 
feel free to bring what ever else you 
would like to munch on.   
 
We have a few Santa’s helpers who are 
going to purchase the gifts for our fami-
ly: Sara Munday, Karen Duncan, and 
Jackie Benner. 
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Hope everyone had a safe and 
Happy Thanksgiving.  This is it 
folks – my last article as Presi-
dent.  I want to thank everyone 
for his or her support these past 
two years as President.  I really 
enjoyed leading this wonderful 
group of Euless citizens and will 
continue supporting this organiza-

tion in any way that I can.  I want to wish Lou Baum 
and his officers a successful and prosperous 2003.  
Let’s all give our support to our 2003 Executive Board! 
 
Although the 2003 Proposed Budget was approved and 
passed, I want to let you know that one final change 
was made to the budget.  We took the extra $185 dol-
lars from the Income category and added a $185 Mis-
cellaneous line item.  This way, the budget balances out 
to $0, which a non-profit organization’s should as Sara 
Munday stated at the November meeting. 
 
I want to welcome to our family six members from 
Class 16 that joined on Graduation Night – Brad Baker, 
Leah Bennett, Steve Ellis, Charisse Gagne, Steve Lytell 

Partners on Patrol 

Leah’s Perspective   

Did not submit an article. 

and Lori Walker.  
 
Join us at the December meeting for food and fun.  
Pizza and sandwiches will be served at 6:30 p.m.  We 
will hold a very brief meeting and then wrap the gifts 
for the Christmas Providers family.  Don’t forget to 
bring tape, scissors, bows, nametags and gift boxes.  
We have plenty of wrapping paper. 
 
Here’s the breakdown of the Alumni’s volunteer hours 
for the month of November: 
 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 0 Hours  
CID Clerical – 8 Hours 
Citizens On Patrol – 59 Hours 55 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 2 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 0 

Vehicle Maintenance – 48 Hours 
Miscellaneous – 11 Hours 
Total – 126 Hours 55 Minutes  
 
See you at the meeting! 

Leah Benoit 
Karen Benyon 

 

Happy Birthday!! 

Sgt. Pavlik 
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Partners on Patrol 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, November 19, 2002 Meeting 

GUEST SPEAKER:   The Police Department treated the Alumni Association to a Hamburger/Hot Dog supper.  
Chief Carmack thanked the Alumni and presented a plaque in our honor that will be displayed 
by the treadmills we purchased.  The officers handed out a gift to each member. 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:35 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: President, Leah Benoit, Vice President, Chris Shanahan, Treasurer, Sara Munday, Secretary, Susan 

Vest, Jim Adair, Brad Baker, Lou Baum, Jackie Benner, Leah Bennett, David Bolger, Bob Bouse, Ka-
ren Duncan, John Erickson, Jimmy Finley, Sharon Finnegan, Barbara Girouard, Richard Girouard, 
Erelene Hill, Mary Kruger, Pat Lane, Steve Lytell, David Mishkin, Sherrod Munday, Betty Overstreet, 
Al Simmenroth, Barney Snitz, Geri Sorg, Rose-Marie Stevens, Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinneford, Kristi 
Thompson, Paulette Tinker, Helen Wagner,  Lori Walker, Richard Zavala, Ruth Zavala  

 
Liaison:  Sgt. Wayne Pavlik 
 
Class #16 and all visitors were introduced. 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by Tim Stinneford to accept the October 2002 Minutes as stated in the news-
letter.  Second by John Erickson.  Passed.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Rose-Marie Stevens to accept the October 2002 Treasurer’s 
Report as stated in the newsletter.  Second by Mary Kruger.  Passed.   
 
A motion was made by Linda Martin to allow Faye Stinneford to have $25 in Petty Cash since she will be selling the 
Alumni merchandise.  Second by Paulette Tinker.  Passed. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Fund Raising Report: 
 
1. Rose-Marie Steven mentioned that we received a check from Tom Thumb for $44.72 and Kroger 

for $20.78.  The Albertson’s form was available for those who have not designated the Alumni for their reward 
card.    Rose-Marie also mentioned that we will have the opportunity to volunteer at Bass Pro Shops from March 1
-9.  She will have more details after the first of the year. 

 
Membership Report: 
 
1. Chris Shanahan reported we now have 79 members. 
 
Newsletter Report: 
 
1. Chris Shanahan did not have anything to report.  
 
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
 
1. Leah Benoit mentioned that we still need volunteers for Parade of Lights on December 7.  Several people volun-

teered.  Everyone needs to be at the Trinity High School parking lot by 6:30 pm.  The COP car will be in the pa-
rade. 

2. Leah Benoit mentioned that Trading Cards would be purchased for the newly named robots – Max & Maxine.  The 
winner was from South Euless Elementary and her class will be treated to a party.  The announcement will be 
made to the media on December 5 at 9:30 am at South Euless Elementary.  KXAS-TV and the Star Telegram will 
be at the event. 

3. Leah took a vote for which food needed to be served at the Christmas Wrapping Party.  Both sandwiches and piz-
za will be served at 6:30 pm.  No wrapping paper is needed, just tape, scissors, bows and tags.  Sara Munday, 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Partners on Patrol 
Karen Duncan and Jackie Benner volunteered to shop for the Christmas Provider family. 

4. The Ballot Box was available at the meeting for those handing in the 2003 Officer Ballot.  The last day the ballots 
can be postmarked is December 3. 

5. A motion was made by Tim Stinneford that the Association purchase two 12 X 12 bricks this year, one for the City 
of Euless and the other for NYPD.  Second by David Mishkin.  Passed.  Tim Stinneford also made a motion that 
the Executive Board should be responsible for the wording on each brick.  Second by Mary Kruger.  Passed. 

6. Brick Orders: Anyone still wanting to get a brick needs to have their order in by December 20.  
7. Leah Benoit mentioned that the 2003 State Convention forms were available. 
8. Geri Sorg, Budget Chairperson, presented the proposed 2003 Budget.  After discussing, a motion was made by 

Bob Bouse to accept the 2003 Budget as presented, with the Membership Dues being changed to $1600 and 
making Total Income $20,000.  Second by Tim Stinneford.  Passed. 

9. Sgt. Pavlik asked that if anyone has a question about the budget, to please email the Executive Board.  He also 
mentioned that all the Class photos should be displayed in the Police Training Room next month.  Class #16 to 
graduate on Thursday, November 21.  Sgt. Pavlik also thanked Don, Al, Chris and Lou for assisting with the street 
lights.  He also said that the participation in assisting at the Police Department is greatly appreciated. 

10. Geri Sorg mentioned that 14 chiefs and 1 sergeant attended the Regional Roundtable Meeting last month.  She 
also mentioned that some cities are using warrants to earn extra income.  Geri mentioned that she will be attend-
ing a meeting for the State Convention on Tuesday, November 26.  Anyone wanting to attend should meetat the 
Police Department.  Geri has also volunteered the Association to provide 100 baskets for the State Convention.   

11. Don Martin mentioned that we have over 40 people signed up to participate in the COP program.  At this time 
there are very few people volunteering.  Don said volunteers could be used anytime! 

12. It was mentioned that Faye Stinneford would have the Association’s merchandise available for purchase at every 
meeting. 

13. Lou Baum showed off 8 new two way radios that were donated by Midland Radio Corporation, a value of 
$1,000.00.  The radios will be valuable at Arbor Daze and other events. 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 
A motion was made by Pat Lane to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m.  Second by Tim Stinneford.  Passed. 

Max Maxine 
Here are the two newest Of-
ficers for the Euless Police 
Department.  Max and Max-
ine.   
 
The robots were named by 
Tina, who is a first grader at 
South Euless Elementary 
School.  The first grade clas-
ses won a pizza party and got 
to spend some time with 
Max.  The kids really like the 
robots and had fun at the 
pizza party. 
 
Max was out at the Christ-
mas Parade of Lights this 
year and was a big hit with 
the public, even the adults! 
 
They also have there own 
web page: 
www.ecpaaa.org/robots 
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Partners on Patrol 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Class 16 

Seated:  Linda Jaramillo, Charisse Gagne, Kristi Thompson, Paula Juengerman, Barabara Girouard 
Standing:  Chief Carmack, Steve Lytell, Steve Ellis, Brad Baker, Jimmy Finley, Leah Bennett,  

Richard Girouard, Lori Walker, Brandon Vigneron, John Girouard, Sgt. Pavlik 

ECPAAA 2002 Events 

 Christmas Providers 
Gift Wrapping Party - 
December 17  

 Christmas Lunch and 
Dinner for Police 
Department - 
December 25 
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CHRISTMAS WRAPING PARTY!! Next Meeting: 

 

Reminders... 

 ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, December 17, 2002         
 Public Conference Room at the Police Department at 7:00 PM! 
 
 
 
 ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
 Brick Location is up and running on the ECPAAA Web Page with the newest bricks added. 
 There is a Brick Location book located in our office for those of you that do not have internet access. 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a two easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on a disk, and leave it in the 

ECPAAA office  
 

Newsletter Submissions 

ECPAAA 
1102 W. EULESS BLVD. 
EULESS, TX  76040 


